
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 23 OCTOBER 2006


EX.244/06
REFERENCE FROM THE AUDIT COMMITTEE – ANNUAL GOVERNANCE REPORT (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management
Subject Matter

To consider a reference from the Audit Committee of 28 September 2006 regarding the Annual Governance Report drawing the following resolutions  to the specific attention of the Executive:-

"(5)  That the Executive be advised that the Committee was pleased to note the work undertaken in the achievement of a Level 3 for data quality, and that reference to that achievement be included within the next issue of the Carlisle Focus.

(6) 
That the Executive be requested to consider the issue of underspends and how budgets may be tightened to avoid those in the future, and report back to the Committee with a protocol to achieve that."

Councillor Jefferson, Finance and Performance Management Portfolio Holder, referred to (6) above and reported that, whilst the issue of underspends would be considered as part of the forthcoming budgetary process, he was unable to give an assurance as to the timescale for a protocol to be put in place, if this was considered to be the most appropriate way forward.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Audit Committee be advised that the Executive will work with Officers to identify the most appropriate way of addressing the issue of underspends as part of the forthcoming Budget process.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Audit Committee.







